
 

Snapper Fishing Charter:        2nd December 

Chris Bruce and Mr Arai completed a very successful Snapper fishing charter early in the month. 

Further charters, fishing trips, workshops and catch & cooks are being planned for the coming year. 

 
Pasifika Festival:         3rd December 

WFWP held the annual Melbourne Pasifika Festival and Charity Walk. The event focused on giving 

families the opportunity to enjoy Pasifika culture through dance performances, art, crafts, food, 

merchandise, children’s activities, DJ, and a live band. 

 
Youth Outdoors Adventure:        9th December 

Youth Leader Hiromi Kobayashi organised a 3 day youth adventure program together with Chris 

Bruce. They learnt a variety of outdoor knowhow and went hiking. 



 
 



Church Christmas Party:        11th December 

76 Members and guests gathered this Sunday to celebrate the Church Christmas Party. Sarah Boyd 

organised crafts for the kids, where they made a Christmas card. Carols were sung together, led by 

Rev Rick. Rev Rick McInerheney also gave the sermon for the day discussing the deeper 

contemplation of Christmas. A raffle was held for the adults and Santa made an appearance for the 

kids. Lunch was shared by all and they youth played on the water slide near the events conclusion.  

 
Missionaries Arrive in Melbourne:       29th December 

Three UPA missionaries arrived in Melbourne. They are coming to support the youth workshop, but 

before it starts, they have taken a tour of Melbourne city and also visited The Great Ocean Road.  

 


